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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, 
The Bulletin is produced and delivered monthly by our team 
of volunteers to every address in the village.  If you need 
help with: 

Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155 

Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559 

Diary Dates/handwritten items – Sue M on 275333  

Design and graphics for your item – Richard on the email 
below. 

Contributions are always welcome.   The Bulletin relies on 
contributions from local people to keep it as interesting and 
relevant as possible to life in our village.   If you would like to 
send an item for publication please email this to the address at 
the bottom of this notice, where one of the team will do their 
best to reply within 2–3 days. 

Guidelines for Contributors and details of Advertising Costs can 
be found on the village website: 
www.huttoncranswick.com under the Community Information 
tab. 

All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must be with us by the 16th 
of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.  

Please note our email address: 
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com 

When contacting our advertisers please tell them that you saw 
their advert in The Bulletin. 

Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any responsibility for the 
content of published advertisements. 

Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks. 

Welcome to the August edition of The Bulletin.  

School holidays are here and hopefully a more normal weather 

pattern for this time of the year. 

Cllr Russ Thompson, the new Parish Council chairman, has 

written on three top topics in discussion at the council meeting 

- East Riding Local Plan, Footways, and the Play area. This is on 

page 19. 

Look at Dates for Your Diary on page 4 to discover a range of 

activities planned for the next few months. If you are 

organising an event, then do let us know.  

We received an enquiry this month about accessing The 

Bulletin online. Each month we publish The Bulletin on the 

village website. It is usually placed on huttoncranswick.com 

under Community Info at the same time as we send the 

magazine to be printed. So, when you are away on holiday, you 

can still read The Bulletin! 

Each month our team of volunteers deliver over 1000 copies of 

The Bulletin into homes in the village. A delivery round usually 

takes about 30 minutes, and we are now looking to recruit 

some new deliverers. Gary and Margaret bring the bundle to 

each deliverer. Thanks to Valerie we have cloth bags for the 

deliverers as well. Gary would love to hear from you if you are 

interested. He can be contacted on 07795 202559. Thank you. 

Melvyn 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

FUTURE DATES  

Friday 1 September Talk on Amy Johnson 7:00pm at 
Methodist Church Hall Admission £5.00 including 
refreshments 

Saturday 2 September Dog Show at SRA Rotsea Lane 

Station Road Level Crossing closure 
3rd September 2023 @ 22:55 hours until 4th September 
2023 @ 05:30 hours  
4th September 2023 @ 22:55 hours until 5th September 
2023 @ 05:30 hours  
Wednesday 6 September Friendship Coffee Club 10:30-
12:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane 

Sunday 10 September Quilting Exhibition, Stalls & Tombola 
10:00am-12:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Entrance £3.00 
(children free) to include tea or coffee & biscuits 

Saturday 16 September Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at 
WI hall, Cranswick 

Wednesday 20 September Bingo @ the Bowls Club (eyes 
down 7.30pm) Cranswick Bowls Club 

Friday 22 September Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea 
Lane. Booking Required. Please contact 
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or phone Secretary 
07942353818 

Saturday 23 September Buckrose Brass Band Concert at 
Foreman’s Car Showroom 

Saturday 30 September Fashion Show at Foreman’s Garage 
Showroom 

Saturday 14 October Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir 
12th Anniversary concert at Foreman’s Car Showroom 

Wednesday 18 October Bingo @ the Bowls Club (eyes 
down 7.30pm) Cranswick Bowls Club 

Thursday 26 – Saturday 28 October Art Exhibition at 
Methodist Church Hall 

Wednesday 15 November Bingo @ the Bowls Club (eyes 
down 7.30pm) Cranswick Bowls Club 

Saturday 25 November Christmas Market at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom 

Monday 11 December Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir 
Christmas Singing at The White Horse, Cranswick 

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please 
email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com                                                 
or for handwritten contributions to The Bulletin contact 
Sue Moody on 01377 275333. 

EVERY WEEK  
Monday Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea 
Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 07984 657071 
or www.ywcc.org.uk  

Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. 
£5.00 per session.   For more information contact Ted on 
01482 865353 or 07399475129 

Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00 
includes tea and biscuits. For more information call Rose on 
01377 270220 

Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6-week 

block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact 
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk  

Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at WI Hall 
Cranswick. For more information contact Linda on 01430 
810002  

Friday Social Bowling 1:30pm at Hutton Cranswick Bowls 
Club. For more information contact Colin Wright on 01377 
270621 

Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA 
Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and 
biscuits 

AUGUST 
Saturday 12 & Sunday 13 Driffield Steam Fair at Driffield Showground 

Monday 14 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick Primary School 

Friday 18 Visit to St Crux by St Peter’s Church, Hutton 

Friday 18 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking Required. Please contact HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com 
or phone Secretary 07942353818 

Saturday 19 Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at WI hall, Cranswick 

Sunday 20 Classic Car Rally 8:00-10:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane 

Tuesday 22 Book Club 7:15pm at The White Horse, Cranswick (front room on the left as you go through the main door).   

Saturday 26 Craft & Produce Market 10:00am–2:00pm at Foreman’s Car Showroom 

mailto:HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com
http://www.ywcc.org.uk
mailto:zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK  

WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK AND  

THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD 

Rev'd Simon Elliott (Vicar) Tel: 01377 271592  

Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572 

Ruth Pickles (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474 

Rest    Refresh     Renew 
This year Ian and I were invited to a 
family wedding in Germany, so we 
decided to make a holiday of it. It was 
an amazing 12 days. We cycled and 
walked miles and visited many new 
places. As we travelled from the north 
to the south of Germany we saw 
thousands of trees and the air was 
clean and fresh. Everywhere we went 
was clean and organised and I started 
to feel my tension and stress ebb 
away. On our return I felt more 
relaxed than I had done for years and, 
despite all the physical activity, I felt 
refreshed. 
 
One of the 10 commandments is to 
keep the sabbath and to rest one day 
in seven.  
Six days do your work, but on the 
seventh day do not work, so that 
your ox and your donkey may rest. 
(Exodus 23) 
Unfortunately I have failed miserably 
in keeping this commandment 
throughout most of my working life 
and I feel I have suffered for it.  
When I was very young, we did rest as 
a family most Sundays (we didn’t have 
an ox or a donkey, but we did have a 
dog!) We went to church in the 
morning, then, in the afternoon, we 
often went for a little ride out to 
Beverley Westwood for an ice-cream 
and to walk the dog, or maybe to 

Hornsea for a paddle and a wander 
round. Sometimes I thought it was a 
bit boring, but I realise now that if I 
had kept this up through my working 
life I would not have been so stressed 
and tired! 
Jesus did not always rest on the same 
day. He was criticised for healing on 
the sabbath, but he did regularly go 
off on his own to rest and to pray.  
 
There are of course different types of 
rest – physical and mental being the 
main ones. Sometimes we need one 
more than the other, sometimes both. 
Jesus says: 
Come to me, all who labour and are 
heavy laden, and I will give you rest. 
(Matthew 11) 
If we are mentally exhausted, Jesus 
invites us to take all our worries to 
Him in prayer. We don’t have to think 
of a solution, just ask for help. Not all 
our prayers are answered in the way 
we think, or on the timescale we 
would like, but I find that to pray 
about the people and situations I am 
concerned about is a great relief and I 
have had some amazing results, often 
when I least expected them and in the 
most difficult of situations. If you 
would like us to pray for you, or with 
you, please pop into St Peter’s and fill 
in a prayer card on one of our 2 
prayer boxes.  
      
Louise Sanderson (RPA) 

Please join us for: 

A Pet Service on the Village Green 
Sunday 27th August 11am 
Music by Revelation Band 

Followed by free refreshments and dog treats! 

A Service in Celebration of Children 
Sunday 3rd September 10.45am 

Music by Revelation Band 

Harvest Supper (free) 
Saturday 30th September 7pm 

Entertainment provided by members of our 
church and community – please volunteer!  

 
SERVICES FOR ST. PETER'S IN AUGUST 

Date Service 

6th August 2023 10.45am - Family Service (Music to be confirmed) 

13th August 2023 10.45am - Morning Praise (Music to be confirmed) 

20th August 2023 10.45am - Family Communion (Band) 

27th August 2023 11.00am - On the Green (Band) 
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811

MethodistPastorjohn@gmail.com

Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church 
 

Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811 

methodistpastorjohn@gmail.com 

Any keen gardener will tell you 
that no two summers are the 
same. Last year was hot and dry 
and this year - so far -  we have 
had sunshine but also lots of 
rain. I know that from personal 
experience because I have been 
able to dig my allotment in July 
which I couldn’t do last year as 
the ground was rock hard!  
 
The Bible says in Hebrews 13:8 
“Jesus Christ is the same 
yesterday, today, and 
forever.”  Now that doesn’t 
mean that God is old fashioned 

and behind the times, he is after all omnipotent, which means 
all powerful. What it does mean though, is that we can rely on 
God. He will never let us down, for whatever the ups and 
downs life bring us, we can trust him completely.  

I can truly say that after 45 years of being a Christian, my faith 
has grown stronger as I have experienced first-hand God’s 
unfailing love, care and concern. That same love is open to all 
of us.  If you are not a Christian, and want to know how God 
can make a difference to your life, all you have to do is reach 
out to him in faith.  
 
Dear Father, thank you that I can trust you. Help my unbelief!  
As I reach out to you I ask that you will transform me with your 
unfailing love.  
Amen 
 
If you prayed that prayer sincerely I would love to hear from 
you, so please get in touch, and we can talk further. 
 
Pastor John 
07553 226811 
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Design a Creature and Describe its Character 
By Pupils in Year 6    

A point on the end of its antennas stretch up to 8.2 metres long to 
apprehend their prey. It is one of the best hunters on the planet 
because of the very useful and bioluminous spots all over its body. 
On the end of its tail is a triangle that can be used as a sensor, it 
can sense up to twenty meters behind it. Another reason why it is 
one of the best hunters on the planet is it’s wings they help to 
hunt in the air as well as on land. 
By Libby 

This Spider-infused Behemoth terrorises all creatures in and around its 
mountainous territory. It is often hunted or attempted to be hunted for its 
magnificent antlers desired for there jewellery purposes. This creatures 
legs are used for climbing up trees ready to jump down plunging its dagger 
like teeth into its prey dealing a deathening blow. Its large stinger on its 
chest is used when it jumps out of trees and plunges it deep releasing vast 
poisons into its prey. It has a bioluminous antennae to attract its prey. 
By Alex 

The Trocod is a 
ghost-like 
creature that 
uses 
echolocation to 
find its prey. Its 
diet contains 
John stars, Navi 
and Banshee. The creature is 17t and is 
extremely swift and strong. The Trocod has 
tendrils all over its body that grabs nearby 
bugs. The creature flies around as if by magic 
as it has no wings. The bulb-like sphere in its 
chest is a second life of sorts because when it 
dies the bulb opens up to reveal its heart. The 
heart is a living parasite that needs a host to 
survive. The heart will find another dead animal 
(doesn’t have to be a Trocod) and crawl 
through its mouth into the chest the heart will 
then proceed to rip out the other heart and 
replace it with itself reviving the creature and 
living its life as something else. 
By Dominic    

Pandora – has a wild variety of animals but 
this one is like no other. Dripping in poison, 
this creature (which 
has no name) is one of 
the most hunted 
predators because 
they are so rare. The 
creature lives on the 
forest floor and has a 
blood-thirsty tongue 
to hurt its prey. Like all 
the other unique 
animals that live on 
Pandora the snake-like 
creature is 
bioluminous but only 
the patterns on their 
body can’t light up 
due to the toxic air.  

By Lola                                                
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Defibrillator 
Awareness 

Session 
The First Defibrillator Training Session has been 
confirmed and is on Thursday 27th July in the WI 
Hall starting at 19.00. 
Invites have been sent out to the first attendees. If 
you have let me know of your interest and not 
heard, you will be on the second session, and I will 
be in contact later. 
There will be a second session towards the end of 
August, which is not full. 
 
Please let me know if you wish to be added to the 
training list: sibcald@aol.com. Name and email 
address please with Defibrillator in the subject box. 
Thank you, 

Cllr Ian Sibley-Calder 

The second Music@MayLodge event on Saturday 8th July was a resounding success despite the rather 
inclement weather. Approximately 130 people braved the thunder & rain to listen to some of my piano pupils - 
ranging in age from 4 – 74. The Choir sang whilst being accompanied not only by Matthew but also said 
thunder. Louise Sanderson, once again, gave up her time to perform as did David Hinde, Crescendo Clarinets & 
Southgate. The Pimms tent proved popular as did the cake stall and the raffle was very well supported. All of 

this was in aid of the amazing charity Marie Curie.  
 
In total £1271 was raised and a cheque was presented to Val Dolan from the 
Marie Curie Driffield Charity. So, thank you to everyone who attended and 
supported the Choir at this event.  
 
Next year the Music@MayLodge will be on Saturday 1st June, and we will be 
raising much needed funds for the Dwarf Sports Association.  

The Little Book Emporium 

31 Market Pl, Driffield YO25 6AR, UK 

https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/
the_little_book_emporium_driffield 

The next meeting of the 
book club is Tuesday 
29th August at 7.15pm. 
It will be held in the 
front room of the White 

Horse, Cranswick. Please feel free to wander in and join 
us....we are quite a friendly group and you would be 
welcome. 
The last book we read and 
reviewed in June was The Various 
Haunts of Men by Susan Hill. A 
very good book with some 
strange twists and weird 
happenings, plus a shocking 
event towards the end. A lot of 
possible who done its till 
suddenly you know. Enjoyed by 
most and scored 8 out of 10.  
 
The book to discuss  at our 
meeting on the 29th August is 
The Island of Missing Trees by Elif Shafak. 
 

https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/the_little_book_emporium_driffield
https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/the_little_book_emporium_driffield
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 28th June, 2023. 

The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm. 
DRAFT 

Present:  Councillors: Alderton, Bucknall, Ingham, Jones, Kelly, Poolford, Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare, 
Thompson (in the Chair).  Parishioners: None. The Clerk recorded the minutes. 
 
23/150 Apologies: Councillors: Holtby, Richardson. Ward Councillor: Dewhirst. 
 
23/151 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: – 
Cllr Ingham - Item 10(a) Minute 23/158(a) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member. 
Cllr Mrs Simpson - Items 10(a)(b) Minutes 23/158(a)(b) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member/SRA Committee. 
Cllr Swan - Item 7 Minute 23/155 – Non-pecuniary – Friend of the School Member. 
Cllr Teare -Item 7 Minute 23/155 – Non-pecuniary – Daughter Chair of Friend of the School. 
 
23/152 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the Annual meeting of the Council (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded 
Cllr Jones) and the Ordinary meeting of the Council (proposed Cllr Ingham/seconded Cllr Poolford), held on the 17th 
May, 2023, be approved and signed as a correct record. 
 
23/153 Financial Monitoring: -  
(a) 2023-24 Budget – Month 3 position was noted. 
 
(b) The Bank Reconciliation at June, 2023 was £117,655.02. The bank statement and bank reconciliation were verified 
and signed by Cllr Teare, being a member other than the Chairman and cheque signatory. 
 
(c) The Notice of Public Rights and Publication of Unaudited Annual Governance and Accountability Return for the year 
ended 31st March, 2023 had been published on the 4th June, 2023. 
 
23/154 Business Modernisation – Resolved to explore; moving to a .gov.uk domain for e-mails; upgrading the 
Council’s computer systems; and the use of an accounts software (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Swan). 
 
23/155 Request from the Friends of Hutton Cranswick CP School – Resolved to make a donation of £1880.83, towards 
the cost of replacing the shed, for the year receptions storage. The donation was to be funded as part of the Section 
137 Expenditure Limit (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder). 
 
23/156 Planning Matters – The following decision was noted:      
 
(a) 22/03963/PLF: Erection of an extension to existing building and installation of 2 roof lights at Hutton Cranswick 
Sports and Recreation Association, Hutton Cranswick Sports Field, Rotsea Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 
9ES – Full Planning Permission – Granted - 5 Conditions. 
 
(b) 23/00835/PLF: Erection of first floor extension to rear (with central pillars) at Little Bustard Farm, Burn Butts Lane, 
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9JL - Full Planning Permission – Granted 3 Conditions. 
 
(c) 23/00989/PLF: Erection of a porch to front, following demolition of existing at 2 Ash Grove, Hutton Cranswick, East 
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9RL - Full Planning Permission – Granted 3 Conditions. 
 
23/157 Planning Applications:  
 
(a) 23/01401/TPO: TPO - HUTTON VILLAGE - 1973 (REF 330) G6 - Crown reduce 1 no. Ash tree to 3-metre-high stem, 
due to the tree being in the advanced stages of dieback and close proximity to the house, road and village power lines 
is of concern, due to the deteriorating condition of the tree at 22 Howl Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 
9QA – Works to Protected Trees – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded 
Cllr Poolford). 
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(b) Dogger Bank South Offshore Wind Farms – Statutory Consultation 6th June, 2023 – 17th July, 2023. 
 
(c) 23/00844/PLF: Change of use from sui generis mixed use of vehicle repairs and car sales to a repair and 
maintenance workshop for coaches, buses and commercial vehicles with ancillary parking with a PSV Operating Centre 
at Broach Hill Garage, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PQ - Full Planning Permission – 
Application Withdrawn. 
 
(d) 23/01508/PLF: Erection of single storey extension to rear, following removal of existing conservatory at 19 
Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX - Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object 
to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton).   
 
(e) 23/01459/PLF: Erection of single storey extension to rear at Base Camp, 27A Howl Lane, Hutton, East Riding of 
Yorkshire, YO25 9QA - Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Alderton/
seconded Cllr Ingham). 
 
(f) 23/01491/PLF: Erection of extension to existing shed at B I Halder and Son, Cranswick Industrial Estate, Beverley 
Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QE - Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to 
the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson). 
 
(g) 23/01642/PLF: Erection of a dwelling and detached double garage (replacement house type on Plot 9, following 
planning permission 18/00455/PLF) at Land and Buildings, Rear of 99 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of 
Yorkshire - Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Alderton/ seconded 
Cllr Jones). 
 
Cllr Teare reported that the Guidance Notes, Matters, Issues and Questions and Draft Hearing Sessions Programme for 
the Examination of East Riding of Yorkshire Local Plan Update had been published. In particular, Matter 13, titled, 
Allocations in Rural Service Centres and Primary Villages Issue – Are the proposed housing, employment and other 
allocations in the Rural Service Centres and Primary Villages justified, effective, developable/deliverable and in line 
with national policy? Part A Rural Service Centres – raised the two questions about Hutton Cranswick 
 
a) ‘What key factors determined the selection of new housing allocation CRA-F over the other site options in Hutton 
Cranswick? What is the nature of the deliverability issue at CRA-C?’ and 
b) The Council is proposing to increase the site area and capacity of CRA-F (modifications AD/43, AD/45 and AD/47 in 
EXAM1C). What is the reason for the increase and is it necessary for soundness? 
 
The Council would consider its response to the Examination at its next meeting. 
 
23/158 Representatives reports: - 
 
(a) In Bloom – Preparations were well underway for the Yorkshire in Bloom 2023 Judging on Tuesday 4th July, 2023. It 
was planned to go around the Village in the morning, visiting the School, the SPAR, the White Horse, James White 
Butchers, view the pond and the Cranswick Green and the Station.  In the afternoon the Judges would inspect Hutton 
Green, the Pre School, the newly re-planted bed at the junction of Main Street and the A164, the Farm Shop, Paul 
Harrison Cars and finally the new Woodland at the SRA. Hymers students and supervisors had smarted up the Station. 
This included re-painting the wooden fencing behind both platforms, cutting back overhanging branches and 
overgrown shrubs/surplus vegetation. Also, weeding the gravelled areas along the platforms on both sides of the line, 
to enable these areas to be re-covered with a large quantity of blue slate chippings by the end of the month. 
 
(b) SRA – The Committee was still actively seeking funding for the proposed Community Hall and was investigating 
grants from several sources. Fundraising opportunities for local events was being explored.  Membership fees for 
groups using the SRA would be increased for the 2023-24 season. 
 
Work on upgrading the kitchen was planned to commence in July. 
A new assistant grounds person had been appointed. 
 
Pupils from Kingsmill School had recently done some painting of benches and had made an excellent job of tidying up 
the car park.  Floodlights were due be installed from late August and should be in place by October. 
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The AGM and presentation of accounts would be in early September, 2023. 
 
A report on the Coronation Party and update on the New Build from the secretary of the SRA Committee was noted. 
 
(c) Pond – Cllr Sibley-Calder continued the task of removing weed from the pond. However, of great concern, was that a 
resident, with good intention, had unilaterally, placed an extremely invasive plant into the pond. Fortunately, the plant 
was contained in a bucket which had now been removed. It was emphasised that the introduction of any plants into the 
pond must be approved by the Parish Council.  
 
Cllr Sibley-Calder had commenced the renovation of the BT Box on The Green. 
 
(d) Village Show – The Show is on the Green on Saturday 22nd July, 2023, from 12 noon to 4pm. There are 71 Exhibit 
categories this year in the show exhibition. Attractions included: the monthly Craft and Produce Market, a display by the 
Hutton Cranswick Art Group, Vintage Tractors, The Community Choir, The St John’s Ambulance Road Show, an adult 
Bouncy Castle, a Rodeo Bull, a Dog Show and the inter-village tug of war. Great Driffield Radio are at the event. 
Volunteers to help with the set up and running of the show are welcome. 
 
23/159 Queen Elizabeth II’s Green Canopy Project Woodland at the SRA – The Conservation Volunteers (TCV) carried 
out the 1st Maintenance session on the 18th June, 2023. 99% of the saplings had taken. TCV was to leave the ‘up to 10%’ 
replacement until year 2 between October/November 2024.  The 2nd maintenance session would be between spring and 
autumn, 2024. It was suggested to strim the thistles towards the back half of the planting to avoid overgrowth that could 
possibly shade the trees. The long grass between the planted trees was to be encouraged as it helped with moisture 
retention. The Scouts had worked hard in creating a footpath at the rear of the Wood from wood chippings. It was 
Resolved to arrange to strim the thistles (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Teare). 
 
23/160 Gatehouse Lake – The Angling Club had secured funding from the EA Fisheries Improvement Fund for Phase 2 of 
its Peg Renewal Programme. Phase 2 was to be completed by the end of the year. The Club had requested support from 
the Council for Phase 3 of the Peg Renewal Programme, proposing the Club provide the labour, with the Council funding 
materials. It was Resolved to fund the cost of the materials in 2023-24, subject to receipt of an acceptable costed 
proposal from the Club (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Mrs Simpson). 
 
23/161 Parking near St Peter's Church – The Church was to be informed of East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Property 
and Commercial Law Manager’s confirmation of the ownership of the land proposed for car parking. Permission to alter 
the land was required from East Riding of Yorkshire Council for Area A and consent from the Secretary of State for Area B 
(Common Land). 
It was Resolved that the Parish Council continued to fund the cutting of the grassed areas known as Hutton Green until 
the end of the current Contract and then review the position (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson). 
 
23/162 Communication – Resolved to include in each edition of The Bulletin information on the Top Three Topics 
covered from the Parish Council. Topics for the July Edition would be (a) East Riding Local Plan, (b) Footways and (c) the 
Play Area (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Kelly). 
 
23/163 Play Area – Playscheme had suggested a solution to repair the basket swing. It was Resolved to obtain written 
confirmation from Playscheme and seek comments on the proposal from the inspector who carried out the annual 
inspection of the play area (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson). 
 
Some graffiti had appeared on some of the play equipment, which was to be removed. This anti-social behaviour was not 
to be tolerated. The Police had been informed. 
 
23/164 Trees on the Green – An assessment of the trees on The Green was to be considered at a future meeting. 
 
23/165 Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) Training – The Council was organising three training sessions on the use of 
a defibrillator, with anyone interested to contact Cllr Sibley-Calder at sibcald@aol.com. 
 
23/166 Proposed new footpath/cycle way from Cranswick to SRA – Deferred to the July, 2023 meeting.  
 

mailto:sibcald@aol.com
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23/167 Parish Paths – The poor condition of footpaths No.2 (commencing from Howl Lane) and No.15 (commences 
south side of Cranswick Green) were to be reported to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.   
 
23/168 Condition of Roads and Footways – The poor condition of the footways on the A164 at Cranswick and 
Londesborough Road were to be reported to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.   
 
23/169 Community Speed Watch Group – Deferred to the July, 2023 meeting. 
 
23/170 Garden and Farming allotments – Cllr Poolford reported that tidying up of the shared areas and vacant plots at 
the garden allotments was almost complete. A further reminder was to be sent to those tenants that still had to tidy up 
their plot(s). £12.00 had been spent on replacement tap washers and hose clips to repair water leaks.  
 
The Council’s Agent was to be requested to review and provide an annual report on the two farming allotments. 
 
23/171 Payments – £1,572.35 

 
Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare). 
 
23/172 Community Safety – The additional, often heavy, traffic that had been diverted through the village caused by 
the recent road closure at Skerne Railway crossing was discussed. The Council had reminded contractors to show due 
care and attention for residents and property in the village.  
 
The yellow lines at either side of the access to the White Horse car park and from Main Street towards the School were 
to be repainted by the East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Traffic Management Team.  
 
23/173 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: - 

East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) – Newsletter, May, 2023. 
ERNLLCA Conference and AGM 2023 - Motions and Representations. 
Beverley and North Holderness Internal Drainage Board Notice of Public Rights for accounts for the year ended 31st 

March, 2023. 
Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE) North and East Yorkshire June, 2023 E-Newsletter. 
Annual General Meeting of East Riding of Yorkshire and Kingston upon Hull Joint Access Forum. 
Northern Gas Networks on behalf of Energy Systems Catapult – Workshop to explore Reaching digitally excluded 

consumers in a power outage. 
Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – June, 2023. 
Annual Town and Parish Council Planning Liaison Meetings: 4th and 12th July, 2023. 
Open Spaces Society AGM, 2023 and Open Space Summer, 2023 Newsletter. 
ERNLCCA Training update. 
Yorkshire Wolds Cycle Challenge overnight camp at the SRA on 1st and 2nd July, 2023. 
D-DAY 80 – 6th June, 2024 - Anniversary Guide. 
ERNLLCA Conference- 15th September, 2023. 
ERNLLCA – Newsletter, June, 2023. 
ERNLLCA Councillor Training guide. 
The monthly inspection log of the Play Area. 

 
23/174 Next Meeting – 26th July, 2023 at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.  
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.35 pm. 

Cheque 

No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total 

(including 

VAT

3922 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall 20.00 0.00 20.00

3923 The Play Inspection Company Ltd Play Area - Annual Inspection (22/136) 69.95 13.99 83.94

3924 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge (02/05/2023 to 01/06/2023) 17.69 0.88 18.57

3925 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Greens 02,15 and 22/05/2023 (22/047) 549.00 109.80 658.80

3926 S.Sanderson Salary and expenses 450.64 0.00 450.64

3927 HMRC PAYE/NIC Liability - 06/04/2023 - 05/07/2023 318.20 0.00 318.20

3928 East Riding of Yorkshire Council A4 copy paper 18.50 3.70 22.20

Total 1443.98 128.37 1572.35
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Yorkshire in Bloom judging took place on Tuesday 4th July, 
with a full day of touring around the entire village and 
visits to the School and the various businesses which had 
entered their specific categories. 
Heather Teare and Gina Simpson drove around with the 
Judges Sheila Johnson from Scarborough and David Ellis 
from Hull. Starting at SRA, and en route they met up with 
various volunteers at strategic points.   

 

The Gardening Club at the School gave the visitors a very 
enthusiastic welcome. They spent a whole hour in the 
grounds admiring the gardens, the pond, woodland and 
outside play area.  Continuing via SPAR, The White Horse, 
James the Butcher and the pond and Green area, some 
considerable time was spent at the Station highlighting 
the work which had recently been carried out by 
volunteers from Hymer’s College, and viewing the newly 
covered blue slate beds. 
A light lunch was organised at the SRA Clubhouse. From 
the Judges’ remarks they were very pleased with their 
visit. A comprehensive write-up has been sent to Driffield 
& Wolds together with photographs (which include 
Crawford the Cranswick crane) in his full glory on Hutton 
Green.  
Additionally a delightful selection of photographs taken 
around the village on judging day has been put on the 
Community Facebook page by one of our volunteers. 

Many thanks to all behind the scenes who helped organise 
various aspects of the visit, from grass cutting of Parish 
areas to a donation of bog plants from Tophill Low, and 
we would particularly like to thank the School and the 
representatives of all businesses who took the time to 
make an effort to make the Judges feel welcome. 
 
The Awards Presentation has now been announced as 
taking place in Tadcaster on September 28th – more details 
to follow when known. 
 
The work around the village continues. We are always 
looking for new people to join in helping maintain the 
various displays, containers and other areas in the village. 
We are particularly keen to recruit someone who would 
like to look after the War Memorial. It is a very special 
place and the planting allows an opportunity to reflect on 
and remember the service given. The Village in Bloom is 
able to pay for plants and other materials required.  

 

For more information on Village in Bloom please contact: 
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com or on 
270173 or 
Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com or on 
270187 
 

All offers of help are welcome  

Yorkshire in Bloom  judging takes place 
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LOCAL PLAN UPDATE 

Significant changes are being proposed within the East Riding Local Plan Update for Hutton Cranswick. The sought for 
amendments by East Riding Council concern Policy CRA-f – Land South of Hobman Lane. Here is a map of the affected area 
and the changes proposed. 

a) the map shows a change in size and shape of the allocated area. The 
size goes from 4.53Ha to 6.59 Ha. 
b) the number of houses to be built is to be increased from 124 to 130. 
c) a proposal for additional landscaping to the southern boundary 
d) proposal to reconfigure the junction between Hobman Lane and A164 
e) ensure that the impacts on residential amenity of the adjacent grain 
dryers and other lawful operations taking place on the site to the south 
are fully assessed and adequately addressed in the design and layout of 
the development with appropriate mitigation where required and 
f) incorporate the Public Rights of Way that cross the site 
g) implement the recommendations set out in the Heritage Impact 
Assessment to avoid or minimise harm to the significance of heritage 
assets and other settings 

The Public Inquiry starts on 31st October 2023.  An Examination Matters docu-
ment which sets out matters, issues, and questions on the submitted East Riding 
Local Plan Update has been published by the inquiry. It also details how to re-
spond to the proposed changes. Responses are to be submitted by Friday August 
25. 
Hutton Cranswick is covered under Matter 13, which covers the allocation in 
Rural Service Centres. 
 
The Parish Council planned to discuss the Local Plan Update at the Parish Council 
meeting in July.  
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson 

Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane, 
Cranswick, YO25 9RA 

Tel: 01377 270058 
E-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com 

Richard Alderton 

Tel: 271848 

Rich Bucknall 

Tel: 07711 288349  

Tom Holtby 

Tel: 270393 

Lynda Ingham 

Tel: 07432 558051 

Steve Jones 

Tel: 07950 253904 

Joanne Kelly 

Tel: 270737 

John Poolford 

Tel: 270539 

Stephen Richardson 

Tel: 270248 

Ian Sibley-Calder 

Tel: 07770 632893 

Gina Simpson 

Tel: 270173 

Richard Swan 

Tel: 07711 623967 

Melvyn Teare MBE 

Tel: 270187 

Russell Thompson 

Tel: 07753 134146 

The next council meeting is on Wednesday 27 
September starting at 7.00pm. The meeting will 
be in the WI Hall. Details will be published on the 
village notice boards and website at least 3 days in 
advance of the meeting. 
The meeting is open to the public and early in the 
agenda, the public and councillors may ask 
questions or make statements (limited to 3 
minutes per person). For further information 
please contact the Parish Clerk. 

Allotments: These are situated on Beverley Road. 
To rent an allotment of approximately 1/10th of an 
acre for £15  each year, then please fill in an 
application form and send it to the Parish Clerk. An 
application form is available on the council’s 
website. When a plot becomes available you will be 
contacted. Thank you. 

Russ Thompson – Parish Council Chairman writes 
 

The parish council now has an agenda item to bring you three ‘hot 
topics’ per month so any feedback would be appreciated and any 
requests on progress on any other aspects of the community would 
always be welcome. 
 

East Riding Local Plan 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council is in the late stages of finalising its 
local plan so why does it matter to us? 
The two main issues are new housing developments and provision of 
services which are being planned in Hutton Cranswick and we want 
as many people as possible in the community to be aware of 
them.  ERYC has a housing quota to meet and as such, so does 
Hutton Cranswick.  The general view of the Parish Council is that 
whilst we can’t stop houses being built we can influence how many 
and what type, with enough community support.  There are several 
locations in the village which are proposed, some a lot larger than 
others and they are very real applications which will come to 
pass.  The Parish Council does have a voice within ERYC and can 
influence the applications, but we need support from as many 
people as possible.  That support can simply be coming to the PC 
meeting that takes place once per month and putting across your 
point of view so we can build up a better picture of what the 
community wants both in terms of houses and services.  
 

If we object to something or make a suggestion for change and we 
have 100 names to put to it, ERYC takes more notice than if we as a 
PC simply object or ask for a change with the 13 current council 
members.  
 

We know people have busy daily lives, we just ask that if you care 
about the community you live in, give 15 minutes once in a month to 
get your point across and we can better represent the will of our 
community. 
 

Play Area 
Two years ago, the community spent around £50,000 on the 
playpark modernising it as it is a very well used facility in the village 
and requires a constant upkeep.  We carry out monthly inspections 
to try to keep on top of any issues cropping up.  Recently the park 
has been subject to graffiti and some of the things written are pretty 
shocking to read, especially if any young children look at 
them.  Please keep an eye out and if you hear or see of anything 
happening please just report it to the clerk or myself as soon as 
possible.  We are all volunteers and it took two years of hard work to 
get the park refurbished and extended. It is sad to see this great 
asset of our community being spoilt like this.  If anyone has any 
suggestions about new equipment in the future for the park, they 
are also welcome.  We can’t always act on them straight away, but it 
is useful to have things to consider when we do. 
 

Footways 
Our countryside footways used to be managed by the Parish Council 
and whilst we try to keep an eye on them, the money we used to be 
given by ERYC was taken back and kept by ERYC who now look after 
the footways in house.  They do carry out some maintenance but 
rely more on issues being reported to them.  Please can we ask, if 
anyone is walking any of our beautiful footpaths and sees one in a 
bad condition, pop on your phone and look at the ERYC 
website https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/leisure/countryside-and-
walks/public-rights-of-way/maintenance-of-public-rights-of-
way/ and report any issues you find such as overgrown paths or poor 
path condition (very muddy etc). 

https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/leisure/countryside-and-walks/public-rights-of-way/maintenance-of-public-rights-of-way/
https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/leisure/countryside-and-walks/public-rights-of-way/maintenance-of-public-rights-of-way/
https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/leisure/countryside-and-walks/public-rights-of-way/maintenance-of-public-rights-of-way/
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Update on stabilising Rotsea Drain  
In Autumn 2022, the Environment 
Agency received planning permission 
from East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
to commence work to stabilise the 
banks of Rotsea Drain. Since the last 
update issued in April 2023, the 
contractor, BAM Nuttall, has 
completed the following works: 
- Installation of all sheet piles both 
upstream and downstream of the new 
concrete culvert 
- Installation of all new culvert sections 
into the bed of the drain (on the 
alignment of the previous bridge) 
- Installation of structural support 
beams to the new sheet piled walls 
- Reinstatement of ground behind the 
sheet piles 
- Removal of the crane pad 
 
Further Works in 2023 
From July 2023, the project will shift to 
its final phase. The supporting 
horizontal braces connecting both 
sides of the sheet piled walls will be 
installed in July. Following this, the 
dam and overpumping will be 
removed which will return the natural 
flow of Rotsea Drain through the 
structure. The construction work will 
conclude with the reinstatement of 
the highway, completion of 
landscaping and the demobilisation of 
the compound. 
Due to a delay in receiving the culvert 

sections, and a couple of defects that 
had to be addressed by the supplier, 
they are approximately two weeks 
behind their original programme.  
They are currently working towards a 
completion date for all substantive 
construction works of September 
2023. 
 
Ongoing Communication 
Whilst carrying out this work, the 
Environment Agency has consulted 
with landowners, residents and other 
stakeholders impacted by it to 
minimise the disruption the project 
has caused. They would like to express 
their gratitude towards those who 

have supported and indeed aided the 
project to date. Undertaking a scheme 
of this complexity with the potential 
for disruption, without the support of 
the local community, would have been 
incredibly difficult. 
If you would like to receive further 
information about the project or ask 
any questions, you can email rotsea-
drain@environment-agency.gov.uk. Or 
you can call the National Customer 
Contact Centre on 03708 506 506. 
Remember to ask to speak to the 
project manager for Rotsea Drain 
Stabilisation. 

Station Road Level Crossing, Hutton Cranswick  
An Order, the effect of which will be to prohibit any vehicle from proceeding 
over Station Road Level Crossing, Hutton Cranswick and 20 metres either side 
of the crossing for the purpose of "LC uplift for rail inspection" work 
commencing on the following:  
3rd September 2023 @ 22:55 hours until 4th September 2023 @ 05:30 hours  
4th September 2023 @ 22:55 hours until 5th September 2023 @ 05:30 hours  
The road closure is necessary to enable the works to be carried out in a 
manner consistent with ensuring the safety of the public.  
The alternative route for traffic affected by the road closure will be via: 
Station Road, Meggisons Turnpike, Rotsea Lane, Howl Lane, Church Street, 
Hutton Road, Main Street,  
Hutton Cranswick CP, East Wolds and Coastal Ward  
The diversion route will be signed at the time of closure.  
The road will be closed to all traffic and pedestrians, but access will be 
maintained for emergency services. Further information can be obtained by 
contacting the Council on 01482 393939/PE and asking for Highways 
Customer Care  
Dated this 8th August 2023. 
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Unfortunately the lady 
from the 'Great Sewing 
Bee' was unable to 
attend our meeting on 
the 11th July due to a 
bereavement so the 
Committee quickly 
arranged a Cheese and 
Wine social event with a 
quiz. A variety of wines 

were available for tasting and a number of cheeses, grapes and 
biscuits served in little containers went down very well with 
members. There was plenty of homemade cake available for 
dessert. 
 
Eleanor from the Rainbow Tree Pottery fetched the, now 
glazed, painted pottery from the last meeting and everything 
looked really professional. There was of course the raffle and 
plenty of prizes for winners. 
There is no meeting in August, but WI members will be having 
an afternoon tea at the garden centre on the 12th August.  
 
The next meeting therefore is 12th September when Sue of the 
Botany Boutique in Hornsea will being doing a House Plant 
Workshop. Potential new members are welcome to join us of 
course.  
Couple of dates for your diary : 
●  Pig Bingo 19th August.  
●  Craft and Produce Market at Foreman’s Car Showroom (WI 
cake stall) 26th August – 10am to 2pm 

Good Afternoon 
  
The amount of cars parked on Main St has increased 
considerably since myself and my family moved into 
the village over 20 years ago. A lot of people on Main 
Street have no drives and have to park on the road. 
However It is apparent that a number of cars belong 
to properties with off road provision. 
  
Could I respectfully ask that if you have a drive that it 
is utilised – then the rest of us that do not have any 
access to off road parking/drives have more of a 
chance to get parked near our property, especially 
when we have goods to unload. This would help 
tremendously and would be greatly appreciated. 
  
With thanks in advance 
  
Main Street resident 

Your letters 

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club 
members and friends celebrated 
their mid-season with a BBQ, fun 
time rollup and the launch of their 
new club strip at the clubhouse on 
Saturday 1st July. 
The new sportswear, in the Bowls 
Club colours of blue and yellow 
was designed and produced for 
the club by Bowlswear of York. 

The club also presented trophies 
to the indoor competition 
winners, before enjoying their 
BBQ food. 
The club is active in all of the 
outdoor leagues locally. The club 
also organises regular roll up 
sessions on Sundays and Friday 
afternoons. 

New members always welcome 

Social Bowling on Friday afternoon 

See website for more information 

https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club 

Or telephone Colin on  01377 270621 

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club 

At rear of White Horse Inn, Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QN 
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Volunteers from the Scunthorpe 
Unit during their roadshow in June.  

It’s been a busy end to the summer term for all of us. All three 
sections (Beavers, Cubs, Scouts) have worked on their cycle 
maintenance badge, before heading out on a bike ride. Scouts 
have been working hard within our community, by helping lay a 
path of woodchip round the Jubilee Canopy at the SRA, and also 
making some new bird and bat boxes to go up at Centenary Wood 
in the near future. Beavers and Cubs have been hiking and walked 
from Cranswick to Watton, or the other way round, and some did 
both ways! 
The whole group have been away for a night camping on the 
moors at Goathland, spending time hiking, paddling in rivers, 
walking under waterfalls, crafting, visiting Whitby via a steam train 
on the NYMR, campfire singing and making fun memories. 

For places after the holidays or to join our waiting list get in touch 
on cranswickscouts@gmail.com. Beavers is for 6-8 year olds, Cubs 
8-10.5 year olds and Scouts 10.5-14 year olds; all sections are 
open to both boys and girls. 

The Forgham Memorial 
Award 2023 

Thank you to the pupils of Hutton 
Cranswick School for taking time 
to produce artwork for the front 
covers of The Bulletin. The collage 
picture shows the seven children 
who received photo plaques and a 
gift voucher for their selected 
work. Certificates were presented 
to everyone who created a design.    

The Bulletin Team also wish to 
thank Mrs Burkinshaw and the 
staff for their ongoing support 
for this annual award, which adds 
so much interest and variety to 
The Bulletin. 
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Hutton Cranswick Cricket Club is looking for new players for both their 
weekend and evening teams. 
Anyone aged 18+ is very welcome to get in touch. Please note that 
unfortunately we have no junior section at present. 
If you are interested in playing, or helping out with coaching, umpiring or 
scoring, please contact: 
1st XI Captain Jake Hatfield (07712 165665) 
Evening XI Captain Luke Matschke (07730 045941) 
or email huttoncranswickcc@hotmail.co.uk 
Our website is: https://huttoncranswickcc.play-cricket.com/home. 

Come and Play Cricket! 

18th August Quiz Night. 
20th August Classic Car Rally. A procession of classic cars will be 

leaving the SRA car park when their owners have 
feasted on a breakfast of bacon sandwiches. 

2nd September Dog Show 
15th September SRA AGM – all welcome 
16th September Southgate and Friends: Musical Evening at the SRA 
22nd September Quiz Night [note the change from the original date] 
30th September Fashion Show (Foreman’s Garage) 

Forthcoming Events SRA Events Diary 
 

Social media isn’t the only place to find information 
on the Web. Don’t forget the Hutton Cranswick 
website, where you can look up what’s happening at 
the SRA. If you want to see if the hall is free or what 
is happening generally, please log on to  
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/events/category/
sra-events/ 

Booking the SRA Hall 
The SRA Hall is a great venue for birthday parties and other celebrations. There are reduced rates for Hutton Cranswick 
residents and a staffed bar may be available. For further details, please go to the hall booking information page on the 
Hutton Cranswick website: https://www.huttoncranswick.com/sports-recreation-association/sra-hall-booking/. 

Contacting the SRA 
If you would like to become a friend of the SRA, give us 
your thoughts on the proposed new hall, sign up for Quiz 
Night, book the hall or just have a general enquiry, please 
e-mail huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com or contact the 
Secretary on 07871 151064. 

Kitchen Extension 
Joel Kelly has been doing 
a wonderful job 
extending the current 
SRA kitchen. This will give 
us a much bigger working 
area and allow access to 
the kitchen for sports 
teams without disturbing 
any activity in the main hall. The refurbishment wasn’t 
complete at the time of going to press (see photo), but it 
will look great when it’s finished. 

Axe Throwing 
A new sport is starting at the SRA in August – axe 
throwing! This is like archery, but with axes, throwing 
towards a target and seeing how close you get. The activity 
starts in August: Saturday 19th, Sunday 20th, Saturday 
26th and Sunday 27th. If you would like more details, 
please email eastyorkshireaxethrowing@gmail.com. 

https://huttoncranswickcc.play-cricket.com/home
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/events/category/sra-events/
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/events/category/sra-events/
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/sports-recreation-association/sra-hall-booking/
mailto:huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com
mailto:eastyorkshireaxethrowing@gmail.com
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